
Annual Meeting Notice 

Board Election Notice 

Save the date! The 71st Annual Meeting will take place on April 17, 2025, at New College 
Institute in Martinsville, VA. More details will be shared closer to the meeting date. Don’t forget 
to mark your calendars! 

The nominating committee nominated these individuals to serve another 3-year term once 
theirs expires in April 2025. Check out their impressive bios.

Jason Vipperman
Jason Vipperman has been a member of the Credit Union since 2012. He 
has served ValleyStar since 2017 in various capacities, including: 
Supervisory Committee (2017-2022), Supervisory Committee Chair 
(2022-2023), member of the Board of Directors (2023-present) and 
Treasurer (May 2024-present). Jason earned his B.A. in Business 
Administration with an emphasis in Marketing from Ferrum College in 
2003. He served on the Alumni Baseball Fundraising Board in 2015. Jason 
is currently the owner and President of Vipperman Air Conditioning and 
Refrigeration, a local company his parents started in 1971. The company is 
accredited by the Better Business Bureau; certified as a Small, Women-
owned, and Minority-owned (SWaM) Business. In 2016, Jason completed 
the Leadership Patrick County program, an innovative program designed 
to develop the leadership potential of adults in the county. He is a 
member of Horsepasture Christian Church, Spencer Penn Centre, and 
Virginia Museum of Natural History.

Gregory Hill
Gregory Hill has been a member of the Credit Union since 1974. He has 
served ValleyStar since 1989 in various capacities, including: Secretary of 
the Credit Committee (1989-1992), Board Secretary (1992-1995), Treasurer 
(2005-2006), and Legislative Representative (1992-present). He is a 
Vietnam Veteran and DuPont retiree and is a member of the NAACP and 
American Legion.

Those interested in a position on the Board of Directors, please 
submit your nomination by petition to David Deal at P.O. Box 5511, 
Martinsville, VA 24115, no later than March 7, 2025.



James B. Rorrer
James Rorrer has been a member of the Credit Union since 1970. He has 
served ValleyStar since 1993 in various capacities, including: Supervisory 
Committee (1993-2004), Director (2004-present) and Chairman (2021-
present). He served 25 years with the North Carolina National Guard, and 
retired as a SFC - E7. He served 32 years with the Eden Volunteer Fire 
Department, 8 years as Assistant Chief. He also had 38 years of service 
with DuPont, 17 years as a supervisor and four years in production 
planning, the remaining years were in operations. James is a member of 
Osborne Baptist Church.

Those interested in a position on the Board of Directors, please 
submit your nomination by petition to David Deal at P.O. Box 5511, 
Martinsville, VA 24115, no later than March 7, 2025.


